
HOLY SPIRIT NEWSLETTER 

Tuesday 10th February, 2016 

Week 2 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents, 

 

A warm welcome to Week two! 

We’ve had a really hot week so far with temperatures in excess of 40 degrees forecast for the rest of the week. The 

children have been terrific and we’re lucky to have a school that is so close to the ocean. I really feel for the schools 

located inland where the effect of the Fremantle Doctor is minimal. Here at school the mornings up to lunch time have 

been quite good and all outdoor activities have been put on hold with the year five classroom and the school library 

being the go to cool rooms during the lunch break. It is expected to be hot until Friday and then we can look forward 

to a cooler change for the weekend. 

 

Tomorrow is Ash Wednesday which signals the beginning of the Lenten period and preparation for Easter. We have a 

special Ash Wednesday Mass for Years 1-6 scheduled in for tomorrow at 9.00am and all parents and friends are wel-

come to attend. Fr Emmanuel has been away visiting his family back in Nigeria. Unfortunately his mother passed away 

and we all extend our sympathy to Fr  

Emmanuel and his family. Fr Emmanuel is due back today but if for some reason he is delayed, we will continue with 

an Ash Wednesday Liturgy at 9.00am in the church. 

 

Please be reminded that our weekend Masses here at Holy Spirit are Sacramental Commitment Masses. This means 

that if your child is in Year 3, 4 or 6 and participating in any of the Sacramental Programs this year then one of the 

Masses over the weekend must be attended. 

 

Next week on Tuesday afternoon the staff will be attending the annual Commissioning Mass held at Our Lady of the 

Rosary in Doubleview. Our staff will join other schools in the region to welcome new Principals and teachers and to 

unite in prayer with all the other 163 Catholic Schools in WA with whom we share our special vocation and ministry. 

 

Our first P&F meeting is scheduled for Wednesday of next week at 7.00pm in school hall. There will be new members 

to welcome and the year’s plans to be discussed.  All are welcome to attend. 

 

The students are looking great in their school uniforms.  We ask that this be maintained throughout the year particu-

larly with our sports shoes being predominately white. Please ensure that all items of clothing are clearly marked so 

that we avoid the build-up of lost property that seems to be an ongoing problem here at school. I would also remind 

parents that children leaving the school during school time must be signed in and out. This is a legal requirement and 

I ask for your cooperation. The sign in register is located on the front office desk.  

 

Thanks again for supporting us in getting the year off to a good start.  It was wonderful to catch up with so many 

families at last week’s ice breaker. 

 

Have a good week everyone,  

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steve Versteegen                                                                                 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special points of  

interest: 

Wed 10th Feb: 

ASH WEDNESDAY 
MASS—9AM (Y2) 

$chool Banking 

Thur 11th Feb: 

Mr V CPPA Mtg all 
day 

Fri 12th Feb: 

Mr V CPPA Mtg all 
day 

NO ASSEMBLY 

 

Holy Spirit Catholic  
Primary School is 
committed to the pursuit 
of Christian Truth &  
Excellence. 
 
All members of the school 
community are  
encouraged to develop 
their potential and      
special qualities in an  
environment centred on 
Christ. 



SOUND WAVES: 

Sound Waves encourages students to learn to spell using the four areas of spelling knowledge: 

phonological – using sound-letter relationships 

visual – using memory of the visual features of a word 

morphological – using parts of words to build word families 

etymological – using word origins and derivations 

This week we will be focusing on the following: 

 

 

Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Graphemes: b 

bb 
Blends: bl, br 

Focus  

Concept: 
Capitals 

Graphemes: b 

bb 
Blends: bl, br 

Focus  

Concepts: 
Adding ed 

Graphemes: b 

bb 
Blends: bl, br 

Focus  

Concepts: 

Adding ed, 
Alphabetical 

order, Past 

tense, Anto-

nyms. 
  

Graphemes: b 

bb 
Blends: bl, br 

Focus  

Concepts: 

Adding ed, 
Alphabetical 

order, Past 

tense, Prefixes. 

Graphemes: b 

bb 
Focus  

Concepts: 

Word building/

Word 
families, Hom-

ophones 
  

Graphemes: b 

bb 
Focus  

Concepts: 

Adding to 

words 
ending in the 

letter e, Word 

building/ 
Word families, 

Correct 
word usage/

Vocabulary, 

Prefixes: ante, 
anti, Greek 

and Latin 

roots:bios, Syn-

onyms. 

 

If  you would like a hard 

copy of the newsletter 

sent home with your 

child, please contact 

the  

office. 

 

  2 

LIBRARY DAYS 

This year the library borrowing days are as follows: 

Wednesday  Thursday 

Kindy   Pre-Primary 

Year1   Year 2 

Year 3 & Year 4  Year 5 

Year 6 

Children are encouraged to bring a library bag on their library borrowing day to ensure the books are 

kept in good condition. Older students may use their homework folder to transport their books. 

Please encourage your child to borrow regularly from the library. We also welcome suggestions from 

students or parents for new books to purchase for the library. 

Parents are welcome to browse the library to choose additional books for their children or for their 

own personal reading. 

Borrowing for younger siblings 

Parents are welcome to bring siblings of Holy Spirit students to the library for borrowing or reading. 

Pre-Kindy do not currently borrow from the library but parents are encouraged to bring their chil-

dren in and familiarise the children with the library space. Thursday afternoons from 2.30pm are an 

ideal time to visit as there are no other classes in the library at this time. 

Book Covering 

I have been busy over the holidays repairing old books and purchasing many new ones. As a result 

there are now bags of books that need covering. We have a fantastic group of parents that  generous-

ly give up their time to cover books for the library. I would welcome new parents to volunteer where 

possible. If you are able to take a bag of books home to cover please come to the library on a Wednes-

day or Thursday or see Mrs Pearton in the office. The children are always so excited to see new books 

in the library.  

Many hands make light work!  Alison Wilmot—Teacher Librarian 



PRE LOVED 

UNIFORM SHOP  

Pre Loved uniforms are 

sold Monday 8.30—

9.00am. 

Michelle, Amanda and 

Charlotte 

 

Keep Tabs On It, will 

avoid any lost garments 

in future and for every set 

of tabs purchased $2 goes 

to the school. 

 

NEW UNIFORMS 

Order forms are available 

on our website: 

www.holyspirit.wa.edu.au   

Jenny Franklin Enterprises 

1/85 Guthrie St, Osborne 

Park 

J.parsons@jfe.net.au 

 

$CHOOL BANKING: 

School banking continues 

on Wednesdays.  Please 

bring in your savings and 

passbook to collect  

tokens and achieve your 

saving goals. 

   

 

A representative from the Commonwealth Bank will be in on Wednesday 

10th February, in the library, to help with new enrolments. 

Parent News: 

Year 6: 

Coffee morning—Odyssea Café, City Beach, Friday 12th February at 9.30 

 

OUT & ABOUT: 

Newman Knights Hockey Club – 2016 Registrations – 13 February 2016 from 

10am to 1pm at  the Sports Club Rooms on Tuscany Way, Churchlands. With  

junior players from Pre-primary to Year 12 there is a place for everyone at  

Newman Knights Hockey Club. No prior experience necessary. Students from all 

local and surrounding schools welcome!! For information, please contact 

Catherine Scott on 0415 837 122 or Steve Brown on 0407 814 539. 

x-apple-data-detectors://3
x-apple-data-detectors://3
tel:0415%20837%20122
tel:0407%20814%20539


 

 

 

 

 

Holy Spirit School 

PO Box 10 

Floreat  WA 6014 

08 9341 2551 

FX 08 9341 4335 

www.holyspirit.wa.edu.au 

admin@holyspirit.wa.edu.au 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS: 

What a beautiful night last Friday was to reconnect with old friends and meet some 
new ones.  Many thanks to the Pilkington's for supplying the sound system for the 
Icebreaker.  Unfortunately, the failure to include any Taylor Swift songs on the 
playlist did not go unnoticed on the dance floor! 

   

 

Icy pole Friday recommenced last week.  A big thanks to Bec Heffernan for organis-
ing the roster and to all the volunteers for putting their hand up to assist.  Icy poles 
(Term 1 and 4) and Milos (Term 2 and 3) generate funds for the P&F and provide a 
little treat for the kids at the end of the working week. 

 

By now you have probably all had contact from the relevant class representa-
tives.  The Parent Class Representatives are a support team of parents from each 
class group working together with the P&F committee on various fundraising and 
school issues, and co-ordinating and communicating information, events and dates 
relevant to your children’s year group. 

 

The next P&F meeting is next Wednesday (17th February) from 7pm at the 
school (library or teacher lunchroom).   A class rep from each grade attends the 
monthly P&F meetings, bringing issues to P&F meetings on behalf of parents who 
are unable to attend.   

 

All parents (and friends) are welcome to attend the monthly P&F 
meeting.   

HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE!!!! 

NEWMAN COLLEGE ENROLMENTS  Year 7 - 2018 

Applications are now invited for admission into Year 7, 2018 

Newman College invites you to attend our Parent Information Evening on Wednesday 2 March, 2016 
commencing at 7pm in the Marist Auditorium (entrance via Empire Ave).  This is an opportunity to meet 
staff as well as to discover more about the College, including its faith, educational and community environ-
ment. 

If you have previously lodged an Application for Enrolment form, you will have received an invitation in the 
mail over the past few days.  If you have not previously submitted an application, then please register your 
attendance by contacting Flora Hughes on (08) 9204 9405 or hughes.flora@cathednet.wa.edu.au to 
ensure an Enrolment Pack is made available for collection on the night. 

Enrolment Applications close on Friday 25 March 2016 

Lhb!Υ 

In 2017 the following scholarships may be 
offered at Iona Presentation College.  

{Ǌ !ƭŀŎƻǉǳŜ Dƛǩƴǎ !ŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ - a 
minimum of two (2) academic scholarships will 
be awarded to incoming Year 7 students. 

{Ǌ WƻƘƴ WƻƴŜǎ !ŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ {ŎƘƻƭŀǎƘƛǇ - a minimum 
of one (1) academic scholarship will be awarded 
to a student entering Year 10. 

{Ǌ Wƻŀƴ 9Ǿŀƴǎ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ 9ȄŎŜƭƭŜƴŎŜ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ - 
a minimum of one (1) scholarship will be award-
ed to an incoming Year 7 student. 

Lƻƴƛŀƴ tŀǎǘ tǳǇƛƭǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ όLtt!ύ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊπ
ǎƘƛǇ - a minimum of one (1) academic scholar-
ship will be awarded to an incoming Year 7 
student, who is the daughter / stepdaughter / 
grandaughter of a Past Pupil. 

There are also a number of Music Scholarships 
on offer at Iona Presentation College. Scholar-
ships are awarded for both Musical Excellence 
and Musical Aptitude. When a scholarship is 
awarded for Musical Aptitude, the instrument to 
be learnt will be designated by the Head of 
Music. Beginner students are also encouraged to 
apply for a Music Scholarship. 

Please visit http://www.iona.wa.edu.au/

mailto:hughes.flora@cathednet.wa.edu.au
http://www.iona.wa.edu.au/enrolments/scholarships/

